From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 06 October 2014 18:46
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 6:46 PM on 06 Oct 2014 from Mrs Nicola Richardson.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Nicola Richardson

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Farm Cottage North Street, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2SQ


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am a parent of two children at Dr South's primary school in Islip. The railway runs alongside the school with a classroom within a few meters of the line. I strongly object to Chiltern Railways' application to discharge Condition 19 with respect to section E (islip) of the railway upgrade for the following reasons. Firstly there are no noise/vibration mitigation measures proposed for this section of the railway, which seems incredible given it's proximity to the 82dB noise contour as shown on Chiltern Railways' noise assessment document (figure 5.1). In addition there has been some doubt cast on this assessment. Oxford City Council have not discharged the application and commissioned Arup Associates engineers to carry out an independent assessment of the Chiltern report. This was found to be ''incautious'' and may underestimate the scale of the noise and vibration by a factor of four. Current government standards for new schools (Building Bulletin 93 - Acoustic Design for schools) states that 60dB should be regarded as an upper limit for external noise at the boundary of external premises used for formal and informal teaching and recreation areas. Bearing in mind that the school building appears to be within 1m of 82dB levels and that the buildings are dated and poorly constructed with little insulation and single glazing, there will be a huge impact on learning in these classrooms. The Chiltern Assessment sets out 80dB as the equivalent of being 7m from a lorry going 30mph and 90dB as being 1m from a lawnmower. It is a ridiculous assertion that the school will not be impacted by these levels of noise. I request that this condition is not discharged without a thorough investigation in to the actual impact of the railway on the school and with reference to the Arup report.


